
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

January 8, 2019

The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the January Board Meeting at 7 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Following the Pledge of Allegiance, roll call shows: Howes, Eberle, Loane, Nowlan, Bush, Shipp, and Curry were present.  Absent was Newton.


It was motioned by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

There were no public comments.

It was motioned by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the December 11th, 2018 meeting minutes with 6 ayes, 0 nays, 1 abstain, motion carried. 

Committee Reports

Police-Mr. Loane referenced the recent squad car accident and the possible purchase of a new squad car.  Both items were discussed in more detail later in the meeting.

Health-none

Judicial-Mr. Howes pointed out the new seal above the Judge's area.

Building/Grounds-Mr. Nowlan indicated he would have information to report later in the meeting.

Road/Bridge-Mr. Nowlan indicated he would have information to report later in the meeting.

Legislative/Economic Development-None

Finance-It was motioned by Mr. Loane and seconded by Mr. Nowlan to approve the payment of bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

County Highway Report

Interim County Engineer Christine Moore reported on the following:

Update on the Duncan Road and the north Valley bridge showed no changes from last month.  

Brake repairs are needed on truck #4 and Die-Hard Graphics put stencils on the 2014 Ford & backhoe to identify them as the property of Stark County Highway.


The 2019 MFT estimates and equipment rental schedule for the County and Townships is complete and has been submitted to IDOT. It will need to be resubmitted with the signature of the new County Engineer.

The closeout of 2018 MFT paperwork, along with any paperwork for the County will not be completed until a permanent County Engineer is hired per IDOT. 

Weather permitting the Sharkey Highway culvert repair will be completed soon.

The guardrail replacement on CH 7 300N 100E from an accident, will be completed within the next couple of weeks. The entire cost being reimbursed by the insurance company of the trucking company involved in the accident.

Bids were presented from Menold Construction & Restoration, Kreilling Roofing Co., R.A. Oldeen & Jarod Ely Construction for repairs to the highway building roof and restroom.  After some discussion, it was decided to accept the bids from R.A. Oldeen for the roof repairs and Jarod Ely Construction for the restroom repairs.


The highway department will purchase a cabinet to store flammable liquids and they have hauled scrap metal to Galva Iron & Metal.

The County Engineer job opening has been posted on the website of the Illinois Association of County Engineers.

Treasurer's Report

Paula Leezer gave a report on the County finances that showed no major issues at this time.  The Frontier account is now up to date and she is still looking into other options for the phone system.

Old Business

It was motioned by Mr. Howes and seconded by Mr. Nowlan to make public, minutes from the October 13, 2015, May 10, 2016, & March 31, 2016, Executive Sessions with all present voting aye, motion carried.

It was motioned by Mr. Howes and seconded by Mr. Loane to maintain the confidentiality of all other Executive Session minutes, with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Chairman Curry revealed the new committee assignments: 

Police-Loane/Bush

Legislative/Economic Development-Howes/Shipp

Health-Bush

Judicial-Eberle

Building & Grounds-Curry/Newton 

Application-Curry/Shipp

Finance-Board as a whole with a temporary 90-day sub-committee of Howes/Eberle for  
building compliance.


It was motioned by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mrs. Shipp to appoint Jason Adams to fill a vacancy in the Board of Appeals Committee with all present voting aye, motion carried.

It was motioned by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mrs. Bush to appoint Jim Mercer to fill a vacancy in the Planning Commission with all present voting aye, motion carried.

There was no update on E911.

The County Engineer job opening has been posted and interviews will begin soon.

New Business

Chief Deputy Demetreon presented a quote for a new squad car from Thomas Dodge- Chrysler-Jeep.  He also informed the Board of his rotation plans for all the current squad cars.  After some discussion, a motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Howes to authorize the purchase of a 2019 Dodge Charger for the quoted price of $25,402.00 with all present voting aye, motion carried.  


Chief Deputy Demetreon presented a quote for a new radio dispatch system to be paid for with already budgeted funds.  


He also updated the Board on the accident with the squad car that hit a deer and then subsequently caught fire.

Other Business

Mat Schnepple Henry County EMA Director informed the Board of some changes needed to the original intergovernmental agreement between Henry and Stark Counties for EMA services.  The amendment to the original agreement pertains to Emergency Management Accreditation and the language for future Emergency Management Performance Grants.  It was motioned by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve a Resolution amending the intergovernmental agreement between Henry and Stark Counties, with all present voting aye, motion carried. 

Chairman Curry informed the board that he had received a letter from the Department of Agriculture informing the County that we were noncompliant and would need to appoint a noxious weed control officer.  It will be on the agenda for February.


Chairman Curry informed the board that he has been contacted by Good Energy on an opportunity to save on natural gas.  

Mr. Howes updated the board on some upcoming UCCI opportunities.

County Clerk Hollis informed the Board following the yearly Illinois Public Risk Insurance audit, it was recommended the County implement a vehicle safety policy. A policy has been drafted and is currently being reviewed by the State's Attorney.

County Clerk Hollis informed the Board of the intention to implement vote centers for the upcoming Consolidated Election.  Per Election Code (10ILCS 5/11-2, 11-7) the Election Authority may cluster up to four contiguous precincts to create a clustered voting zone. The plan is to go from 9 precincts to 3 precincts which will be a substantial cost saving measure to the County.
At 8:26 pm it was motioned by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mrs. Bush to adjourn the meeting with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted

Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk
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